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Local supplementation to this regulation is prohibited without
approval of HQUSACE (CELD-T). If exceptions are granted,
commanders of major subordinate commands, district commands,
field operating activities, and laboratories will furnish two
copies to HQUSACE (CELD-T), Washington, DC 20314-1000.

AR 55-355, 13 July 1986, is supplemented as follows:

Chapter 1, Introduction, Paragraph 1-4, Responsibilities

Add the following as subparagraph e(1) thru (4):

e. Elements of the Corps of Engineers will:

(1) Establish and apply such traffic management procedures
as required to ensure effective and economic use of military and
commercial transportation. Particular emphasis will be placed on
those phases of logistics and supply management which affect
storage, procurement, distribution operations, maintenance,
contractual services, regulatory requirements, industrial
mobilization plans, retrograde movement and determination of
distribution mission areas.

(2) Conduct continuous studies and analyses of traffic
management aspects involved in supply management actions. Ensure
that such studies and analyses are on the basis most advantageous
to the Government, full consideration will be given to economic
potentialities.

(3) Ensure that applicable traffic management provisions are
incorporated into procedures, practices, contract clauses and
terms, shipping schedules, stock positioning and installation
missions.

(4) Require, to the extent practicable, traffic management
personnel to furnish advice, assistance, or information, and
bring to the attention of responsible officers, traffic
management matters which should be considered.

This supplement supersedes ER 55-1-1, dated 1 June 1986
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Chapter 3, General Traffic Management Policies

Add the following as paragraph 3-13 (a-c):

3-13. Traffic Management Assistance

Traffic management advice, technical assistance or guidance is
available from the following sources:

a. Traffic management personnel of the respective Engineer
installations or activities as available.

b. HQUSACE (CELD-T).

c. The Military Traffic Management Command or its appropriate
area office. With respect to Civil Works, the services of the
Military Traffic Management Command are available to Division and
District Commanders in connection with selection of routings and
methods of shipments, furnishing of rates and consultation on
traffic matters. The use of these services is recommended;
however, the furnishing thereof will not serve to reduce in any
manner the authority and responsibility of Division and District
Commanders over Civil Works traffic operations, including
reports, records and audit thereof, essential for executing Civil
Works programs as vested in the Chief of Engineers by law.

FOR THE COMMANDER:
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